Albany Township Minutes
September 11, 2018

The Town Board met at the Town Hall with all members present. The Pledge of Allegiance was shared.
Proof of posting verified in the newspaper, on the website and posted in three places. Minutes of the
last meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer reported $122,221.04 in Checking; $200,065.94 in Savings;
$81,382.10 in the Building Fund; $37,614.94 in the Machinery Fund; and $17,539.95 in the
Reassessment Fund. The August tax settlement of $76,302.89 was received. A motion was made by
Krupke and seconded by Spangler to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried 3-0.

Public Input: William Miller was present to have the conditional permit resigned before going to the
Green County Zoning Department. It has been signed earlier but had expired.

Website: Things are being posted timely.
Plan Commission: No report.

Roads and Driveway Permits: Becky Hayes has some concerns about fencing and also about someone
coming out of a field and leaving mud on the roadway.

TDS wants to install a cable with a pedestal in the Attica area and asked permission to do so. They
would need to be as far back as possible in the road right of way and to put the area back like it was
before the line was put in. A paper may need to be signed regarding this.

The request for a lower speed limit on Stephenson Lane was tabled until more discussion with the
residents is finished.

Building Inspector: There was one small permit and a final permit.
Assessor: No report.
Insurance: No report.

Library: They are working on the budget and doing employee evaluations. A motion was made by
Spangler and seconded by Krupke for the Township to be exempt from the Green County Library Tax.
Motion carried 3-0.

Recycling: The acceptance day will be October 13. It was decided to change the closing time of the
center on Wednesdays. A motion was made by Krupke and seconded by Spangler to change the closing
time from 6:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Motion carried 3-0. Discussion was held at the Recycling meeting
about getting a grapple fork. Krupke feels the one they talked about is too light and would not stand up.
Motion by Krupke and seconded by Spangler to table this until there are other options. Motion carried
3-0. Also discussion held on the billing for the center. No breakdown on the bill and we need to know
what we are being billed for.



Other business: The truck will be finished the end of October. Woodford Bank is 3% for a loan and
Town Bank is 2.99%. Nothing signed at the time. Population estimate for 2018 is 1124. The next
regular Board meeting will be October 9.

Payment of Bills: A motion was made by Spangler and seconded by Krupke to approve the bills as
presented. Motion carried. 3-0.

Adjournment: A motion by Spangler and second by Krupke to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 3-0.

Bonnie Zee, Clerk



